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Minutes of the NW erosh Regional Forum 
held on 5 March 2020 

at Johnnie Johnson Housing, Spey House, Reddish, Stockport
In attendance: 
Ken Johnson

Riverside 
Elaine Taberner
Riverside
Tricia Grierson
Johnnie Johnson Housing

Joanne Chadwick
Calico Group

Tina Lavender
One Manchester
Joanne Rooney
Plus Dane Housing
Chris Birch

Plus Dane Housing

Lisa Jowrey

Arawak Walton HA

Jackie Norris

Wigan Council
Jean Bray

Individual Member/erosh


Apologies:
Mark Jones

Riverside
Ceri Twist

Catreficonwy

Sue Whitham
Progress Housing Group

Steve Wood

Individual Member

	Item No.
	Item
	Action

	1


	Welcome, introductions and apologies
Ken welcomed everyone to the meeting and gave a brief background to the forum for the benefit of new attendees.
Ken also reported that Sue Whitham from Progress Housing will be retiring at the end of the month. Sue had attended the very first NW Forum and had continued to support it over the last 7 years. Ken reported that Sue sent her best wishes to the Forum and wished it all the best for the future.


	

	2
	Minutes from the previous meeting and matters arising
Minutes accepted as a true account.
Ken reported that unfortunately Greater Manchester Fire Service had cancelled once again and Ken will have to reconsider future approach.

Members still required to share their Pet Policies and Procedures with Joanne R.


	All



	3
	Tricia Grierson, Johnnie Johnson Housing – Spey House Refurbishment
Tricia gave a presentation on the refurbishment of Spey House and the journey they had been on.

Tricia later gave members a tour of the scheme and members were able to view a show flat. Whilst in the flat Tricia was able to showcase several electric/digital devices which Johnnie Johnson were considering installing in the flats. The intention is that residents will trial the devices and select the device that they preferred and Johnnie Johnson would go with the majority decision.

The presentation and the tour were both well received by members.

 
	

	4
	Erosh Chief Executive Feedback
Ken updated the Forum regarding erosh Trustees Meeting covering the following:

· Members Survey
· Membership
· Management Accounts
· 2020 Budget and Action Plan
· Good Practice guides
· Erosh Code of Practice
· Network news
· Vacant Trustees position

· Dates and venues of future meetings
· Erosh AGM
· Free job vacancy advertising reminder
Ken once again encouraged the forum to complete the on-line survey
 
	

	5
	Jean Bray, erosh CoP Assessor – erosh Code of Practice

Jean gave a presentation on the Erosh Code of Practice which covered the following points:

· Benefits of the Code of Practice

· Accreditation Process
· Verification Process
· Role of Organisations
· Accreditation Levels
· Annual Reviews

· Costs

· Contact Details

Ken also gave some background information regarding the Code of Practice and shared his experience of working towards and achieving the Code as his role as Lead Officer for Riverside.
The presentation was well received and Ken will circulate.
	Ken



	6
	Concessionary TV Licence

The forum once again discussed the decision with regard to scrapping the free TV licence for all over 75 years and it would appear that organisations were still doing nothing at the moment due to conflicting messages. 

However, following the discussion at the last forum, Ken had reported back to erosh Chief Executive and erosh chair and as a result a briefing had been produced and was available on the erosh website.


	

	7


	Providers Updates and Current Issues

Chris gave an update on the current position at Plus Dane with regard to Digital Telecare. This led to a general discussion within the forum regarding digital switchover and digital kits that each organisations were using. 
General discussion around current funding, intensive housing management and service charges

	

	8
	AOB
None


	

	9
	Date and time of next meeting:  June 2019 Date TBC Start 10am 
Venue: Calico Group, Burnley
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